BPRO Technology Committee Minutes

Meeting date:  03/28/19 – Henrico Room at CRO
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BENEFIT PROGRAMS
ORGANIZATION VIRGINIA




TOPIC:

                              DISCUSSION:
	Minutes  
	· Minutes:  No prior meeting in 2018.  Today is first quarterly meeting regarding all items regarding technology as it relates to benefits.  Minutes will be posted to the BPRO Website at http://www.mybpro.org/committee-reports.html within 30 days from date of meeting.


	Roll call, Video and Tele connect options
	· Attendance:  17 in attendance
· Video & Tele Conference:  Video and tele connect worked, with Campbell-1, Charlottesville-1 and Russell-1 participating via telephone conference.    

· In person:  Emporia-1, Franklin City-1, Hampton-2, Hanover-1, Henrico-2, Hanover-1, Lynchburg-1, Nelson-1, Virginia Beach-1, State-3
· Facilitator:  Rick Waugh, Committee Chair

· Guest:  Lee Andrews – Information Systems, Deborah Vaughn – Enterprise 


	IT Division
Discussion by Lee Andrews, Information Systems Technical Program Manager
Note:  Lee Andrews is a member of the ITOC meetings and reported the following that was also discussed in the ITOC meeting.
	· VaCMS Latency (Initiative):  Latency study recently performed by this BPRO Technology Committee has been provided to IT; performed by local agencies of Charlottesville, Prince Edward, Lee and Henrico.  The 30 working day study showed the following…

· Level I:  9.125 min/day
· Level II:  75.625 min/day

· Level III:  30.75 min/day

· TOTAL LATENCY:  115.5 min/day of productivity lost per worker at any given agency.  

Lee Andrews states that a VaCMS release on 4/29/19 will help monitor and auto log latency in real time and will develop strategies on the State end using data from both the locality measurements shown above as well as information taken after the 4/29/19 release.

Workload Committee headed by Michele Thomas will be looking into taking latency into account when developing expected processing time data. 

· Encryption:  Lee Andrews indicates that all e-mails and tickets must be encrypted to protect PII info.  Discussed the issue with having different localities having their own encryption programs, making communication between localities more difficult and time consuming as workers are having to remember multiple passwords depending on who they are communicating with.  Asked Lee Andrews is a more standardized approach can be adopted to apply to all localities when communicating; it was stated that the State understands the frustration, but no immediate resolution found yet.
· Support:  Multiple vendors will now be supporting local networks.  ASAPS is now shut down – Services side of house will know how to access any needed data history from ASAPS.  Google tips are now found here as of 3/14/19  https://fusion.dss.virginia.gov/dis/DIS-Home/Technical-Support/GOOGLE-Help 
· DMIS:  The purchasing of scanners will now include encryption that will be put on all PCs.  There will also be a software upgrade for those using scanning related software.  Request to have “date stamp” field to go along with the upload scanned date field to help case readers better link documents to authorizations regarding case audits, appeals and general case inquires.
Note that DMIS Committee is working on many of the issues listed above headed by Kristy Mayer.

· Computer refresh: About half of the spreadsheets sent to each locality’s POC for new PC have been completed and sent back; reminders have been sent to POCs.  All Windows 7 will be changed to Windows 10.  Hardware and accessory requests may now be made on the same spreadsheet.  When next refresh happens, there will be an online process and will no longer be using spreadsheets.
· Security Training:  Info Security Program workers must read annually has been decreased to 16 pages.  Disclosure Statement is one page.  LSO online training that was planned may be delayed due to competing resources.  
· IRS Audit with State IT:  Starting July – Aug 2019, prep will begin for preparation of State IRS audit scheduled Sept 9 – 13, 2019.



	Enterprise
Discussion by Deborah Vaughn, Enterprise System Benefit Programs Director.


	· VaCMS Releases:  Every month will have at least one VaCMS release with various fixes and improvements made to the system (usually on the last Friday of every month).
· Upgrade:  In about 6 months, the State is looking at testing an upgrade software with a Rules Engine upgrade that is expected to dramatically increase VaCMS performance.  
· Revised “Pending Point in Time” and other reports (Initiative):  This Committee is instrumental in the creation of a Report Committee that works with DES, DIS, DW, and VLSSE meeting with all players to help provide reports that are more useful and efficient.

· Report Subcommittee discussed the need for a revised PPinT with following columns…
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Deborah Vaughn indicated that she took this information and sent information to Ena Whitaker for follow up.  No word on status on how far this project has moved.  
· Additional information from the Report Subcommittee regarding reporting needs, communications and tickets sent to Ena Whitaker on 2/1/19.  No update from Ena yet on status.  
· Cancel code 055 (Adult MAGI member started to receive Medicare) is now added to Cancellation Report.
· LDAP is to be preferred over MMIS worker numbers on all reports.

· Deana Bennett-Prince Edward is working on determining differences between the numbers showing on the new agency profile reports as compared to the reports showing in Data Warehouse.

· Still waiting on the approved My Workspace inbox report that the State approved to be put in DW in 2017 to be reinstated.  Larger localities are unable to stay on top of My Workspace Application, Change, or Renewal inboxes without such a report; noting that some are having to deny T#s when they are unable to associate to a case.
· Retrieving documents on unassociated T#s:  Committee asks for the ability to pull documents that were uploaded by clients at the time of application, where that application was either unassociated or denied before being fully registered.
· SPIDeR enhancement requests (Initiative):    Committee asks that SPIDeR be enhanced to show the following…
· Certification end dates for all programs
· To show which members are “active” to the case as SFU, AU, or not active.
** Subcommittee made within this committee of Mark Travis – Nelson, Lisa Gibbs – Franklin City, Terri Phillips – Hampton, and Chalanda Jones – Henrico are to meet later in the coming month and bring back list of recommended changes to SPIDeR to allow more productive and efficient inquiry tool for localities.  Report is to be sent to this Chair, then forwarded to Deborah Vaughn for her to review.
· Future Social networking to improve access for clients (Initiative):  Mobile app for Commonhelp may be coming soon and is in talks at this time.


	Duplicate Client ID Workgroup Progress

	· Duplicate Client ID Workgroup (Initiative):  Rick Waugh reported on the Duplicate Client ID workgroup facilitated by Jeanne Rock of VDSS; has not meet since summer of 2018.  Phase II was last known to still being implemented.  Purpose of the workgroup is to discuss reasons why duplicate IDs are created and develop ways to prevent.
· Phase I (COMPLETED)
· Workers without SAMS clearance will not be able to file clear

· If SPIDeR is down, VaCMS will prevent anyone from file clearing.

· If a 

· About 11,0000 orphan client IDs not connected to T# or case# were auto deleted.  

· Creation of a real time batch job when the trashcan icon is used in AR/AS and MWS.   This batch job runs every minute when the trashcan icon is clicked.   This will remove the Client ID in VaCMS and SPIDeR when trashcan has been selected for that individual Client ID.

· Phase II (IN PROGRESS)
· Looking at ways to change demographic info without having to go directly into the linked open or closed case.  How will this affect EBT and EPPIC.
· Case Name change to be implemented, but the group is tasked with how to implement properly.

· Developing ways for VaCMS to identify alias

· Ways to improve Self Direct file clearance or to have Self Direct stop file clearing when it is about to create a new client ID.  

· Phase III
· Developing protocol on how to merge/link duplicate client IDs with the original one.


	Other Initiatives

	· VaCMS Issue Log Committee (Initiative):  187 VaCMS issues remain from log “Prior to Sept 2018”.  32 new VaCMS issues are noted on log “Issues after Sept 2018.  Total of 219 issues still remain.  These reports and creation of this committee was stemmed from the VLSSE BP Committee which this Technology Committee will continue to partnership with.
Michele Thomas who was heading the committee is now reporting that someone may be taking over.  More information will be provided closer to next meeting – next meeting still remains unscheduled.  
Michele Thomas asks that each of the two logs be put into excel format.  Chair will convert the logs into the format and e-mail to Kristey Mayer and Ena Whitaker.
· Workload - revision of HZ (Initiative):  Jeff Price to send out 2nd round of invites to have everyone report back on time standards of certain processing of programs and kinds.  Currently researching time for performing transfer-ins, to include desk reviews. 
· Video & WebEx Conferencing solutions (Initiative):  Elaine Burgess (BPRO President) has requested this committee to help with finding solutions that all committees can use to broadcast and be interactive with video conferencing that Chairs can use for any committee.  Cost may be flexible if solution meets needs.  Options to be looked at and presented by need meeting in June.    

Several options presented such as goto.com, Zoom, ect.  One idea was to also “check out” the software that Robert Hobbelman uses for ITOC meetings or Webex meetings.  


	Other Items
	· Reminders on scholarships:  
· Bitsy Candelario Memorial Scholarship 
$500 for children and grandchildren of BPRO Members.  Scholarships accepted 1/1/19 – 4/30/19 (no later than).  Winner notified by May 31 2019
· Guy Lusk Memorial Scholarship

$500 for member wanting to continue their education for the benefit of their present position.  Scholarships accepted 1/1/19 – 4/30/19 (no later than).  Winner notified by May 31 2019.

· ITOC Meetings

· Rick Waugh will continue to represent BPRO at the ITOC meetings and report back to the committee quarterly.  
· Teleworking

· Committee would like to develop a guideline and best practice to help localities who would like to partake their workers into teleworking options.


	Next Meeting and suggested guests
	· Options:  Suggested to have multiple options for members to listen/read happenings of meetings – ie: Recordings of meeting.  Discussion tabled for next meeting.
· Suggested guests:  Jeff Price, Kevin Platea, Ena Whitaker
· Upcoming Technology Committee meetings dates 

…at the CRO in the Henrico Room at 10:00am.
· 6/27/19 

· 9/12/19

· 12/19/19



